
 

 

THE SELF-SUFFICIENCY STANDARD FOR BOULDER COUNTY 2018 

Boulder County families need income more than three times the federal 

poverty level to make ends meet 

The income families need to pay basic expenses in Boulder County, such as housing, child care and food, is 

much higher than the government’s official federal poverty level. A Boulder County family with one adult and 

one preschooler, for example, needs annual income of $60,075 to make ends meet -- more than three times the 

federal benchmark of $16,460 for a family of two. In Boulder County, a total of 27.3% of households fall 

under the standard.  

 

Closing the wage gap between current wages and the Self-Sufficiency Standard requires access to education, 

training, and jobs that provide real potential for skill and career advancement over the long term. With this 

edition of the Self Sufficiency Standard 2018, Colorado Center on Law and Policy is also releasing two 

supplements. The first, On the Road: Exploring Economic Security Pathways in Colorado, details three ways 

individuals and families can make jump from “surviving to thriving”: through retirement savings, educational 

attainment, or more stable housing/home ownership. The second supplement, Overlooked and Undercounted: 

Struggling to Make Ends Meet in Colorado, is a demographic report that details what kind of people tend to 

struggle the most, breaking down those who live under the standard by factors such as age, education, ethnic 

background and household size.  

 

Together, these three reports define the income realistically required to support a family without public or 

private assistance, which vulnerable populations are struggling, and provide guidelines on how Coloradans can 

achieve the standard through three pathways to economic security. The full 2018 report and its supplements 

can be accessed online at https://cclponline.org/pub_library/.  
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